

Agenda Item No: 4.4

E-Scooter and E-Bike Update

To: Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority Board

Meeting Date: 29 September 2021

Public report: Yes

Lead Member: Mayor Dr Nik Johnson

From: Rowland Potter, Head of Transport

Key decision: No

Forward Plan ref: n/a

Recommendations: The Combined Authority Board is recommended to:

- a) Approve the extension of the e-scooter trial from October 2021 to March 2022 to continue our learning.
- b) Approve the expansion of the current E-bike network region wide and to work with officers in constituent authorities and cycle groups to agree the exact location for the installation of the electric bike sites.

Voting arrangements: A simple majority of all Members present and voting *or*

Any vote in favour must include the vote of the Mayor, or the Deputy Mayor acting in place of the Mayor, to be carried.

1. Purpose

- 1.1 The Board is invited to consider the outcome of the Department for Transport (DfT) escooter trial operating in Cambridge City Centre since October 2020 and to approve extending the trial to March 2022. The Board is further recommended to approve expanding the current e-bike network region wide and to investigate potential locations in with constituent councils and cycle groups.
- 1.2 These proposals were considered by the Transport and Infrastructure Committee on 8 September 2021. Following discussion, the Committee resolved unanimously to recommend the proposals to the Combined Authority Board for approval.
- 1.3 The Committee report and appendices can be viewed via the link below. Item 2.3 refers:

Transport and Infrastructure Committee - 8 September 2021

- 2. Considerations
- 2.1 None
- 3. Appendices
- 3.1 None
- 4. Background Papers
- 4.1 None